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June 6, 2014  
 
 
To:  Planning and Growth Management Committee 
 
From:  Toronto Preservation Board 
 
Subject: Approval of 2014 Toronto Heritage Grant Awards 
 
Recommendations: 
 
The Toronto Preservation Board recommends to the Planning and Growth Management 
Committee that: 
 
1. City Council approve awards for the 2014 Toronto Heritage Grant Program for the 

18 heritage properties in the City of Toronto, as set out below, to assist in funding 
the scope of restoration work generally described in Attachment No. 1 of the  
report (May 12, 2014) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City 
Planning, in accordance with the Terms and Conditions of the Toronto Heritage 
Grant Program previously approved by City Council: 

 
a.  14 Elm Street, institutional, $5,385 
b.  6 Fern Avenue, house, $5,000 
c. 12 Geneva Avenue, house, $9,750 
d.  198 First Avenue, house, $10,000 
e.   407 Huron Street, house, $10,000 
f.  60 Lowther Avenue, house, $5,000 
g.  41Nanton Avenue, house, $10,000 
h.  39 Old Brewery Lane, converted factory, $24,000 
i.  99 Old Forest Hill Road, house, $10,000 
j. 510 Ontario Street, house, $10,000 
k. 2 Prospect Street, multi-unit building, $21,750 
l.  257 Queen Street West, commercial, $25,000 
m. 400 Roncesvalles Avenue, theatre, $75,000 
n. 1 Rose Avenue, house, $5,000 
o. 3 Rose Avenue, house, $5,000 
p. 21 Rose Avenue, house, $10,000 
q. 63 Tranby Avenue, $10,000 
r. 330 Wellesley Street East, house, $10,000 

 
2. City Council direct that the use of the grant awards outlined in recommendation 

(1) of the report (May 12, 2014) from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City 
Planning, be limited to only the proposed restoration work approved by the Chief 
Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division, and that issuing of the 
grant award be subject to the grant recipient satisfying all conditions as set out in 
the Letter of Understanding between the City and the grant recipient. 

 
  



 
 
Background: 
 
The Toronto Preservation Board on June 5, 2014, considered a report (May 12, 2014) from the 
Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning, regarding Approval of 2014 Toronto 
Heritage Grant Awards. 
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